
Dates to Remember  

1st  March  
Responsible Pet Ownership 

Foundation ï Grade 2 

2nd  March  
Presentation of FCPS 

Citizen of the Year Award 
Assembly at 10am 

4 th  March  
Billy Cart Derby 

5 th  March  
World of Maths 

6 th  ï 8 th  March  
Grade 3/4 Camp 

12 th  March  
Labour Day Holiday 

13 th  ï 16 th  March  
Grade 5/6 Camp 

18 th  March  
Working Bee 

24 th  March   
Bush Dance 

29 th  March  
Last day of Term 1 

2.30pm finish 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS  

Deadline by Wednesday 11am 
Email - 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

If you would like to receive the 
Newsletter every week via email then 

go to the website to subscribe to  
online newsletter. 

 

PRINCIPALS BLOG  

Dear Parents and Friends,  

What a busy week itôs been! Thereôs plenty happening both in and out of the 
classrooms. 

Netball Court covering  
Last Friday we had the start-up meeting for the construction before the 
construction of the new netball court cover. Although there will be some 
inconvenience during the project, the result will be well worth it. We are 
fortunate at Ferny Creek to have such a great area for the children so there 
will still be plenty of space for the children to play during recess.  

We were able to negotiate a commencement date a few days later than 
initially planned to enable us to use the netball court area f or the Billy Cart 
derbyéphew!! Construction will now commence Monday or Tuesday next 
week, with the erection of the fencing around the construction site. The 
construction site will be a NO GO ZONE inside the perimeter of the 
fencing for students, staff and all members of the community. We will 
still have access to our storage shed and buildings. Heavy machinery will not 
be manoeuvred onto the site during school times whilst students have access 
to the playground areas. Construction workers will try and keep disruption to 
the school as minimal as possible. We will be having fortnightly óProgress 
Meetingsô. I will keep the community informed as to the outcomes of these 
meetings and of the pr ogress of the building works during this time. It is 
envisagedéof course dependent upon the weatheréthat the building will be 
completed on or around 27 th May. It is all very exciting! Please see me if you 
have any further questions. 

Bush Dance  
The annual bush dance that we hold together with Mt Dandenong Primary is 
creeping closer! Please keep the evening of 24th March free for the Bush 
Dance. There will be food and drinks available to purchase on the evening 
(No BYO). The entertainment will again be provided by the fabulous bush 
music group óEat Ya Greensô. Please note that there is a change of venue  
this year with the dance to be held at the Olinda Hall (next to the Olinda 
Footy Club). It commences at 6pm till 10 pm.  

As this is also a fundraising event we would greatly appreciate your 
support.  There will be a roster placed outside the office next week indicating 
where you may be able to help for an hour or two.  

Billy Cart Derby  
Make sure you keep the date of Sunday 4th March free for the Ferny Creek 
Primary School Billy Cart Derby. From what I understand the derby is a 
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Phone: 9755 1522 

Fax: 9755 2493 
School Road, Ferny Creek,  

Victoria 3786  

Web:  
www.fernycreekps.vic.edu.au     

Email:  
ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Banking Details Account:   
Ferny Creek Primary School 

Bank:  CBA 

BSB:   063 414 

Account Number:  10022451 

Office Hours 
Monday ï Friday 8.30am - 4pm 

Principal:  
Matthew Coyle  

coyle.matthew.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Business Manager:  
Jill Heathcote 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

School Council President:   
Liam Smith 

Promotion & PR:  
Rhian Jessop 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Education, Policy & Planning:  
Matthew Coyle 

coyle.matthew.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 

School Crossing:  
Diane Garsed 

Uniform Shop:  
Monday 8:50 - 9:30am 

Karra Rhodes 

Library:  
Beth Byrne 

Buildings & Grounds:  
Michael Paterson 

mpaterson@probuild.com.au 

School Banking:  
Tuesday 

Mel Baird 

Costume Hire:  
Sarah Jennings 

After the Bell:  
Head Office: 9758 6744 

P.O. Box 7082 
Ferntree Gully Vic 3156 

Email: admin@afterthebell.com.au 
Website: www.afterthebell.com.au  

 

Billy Cart Derby  

Sunday March 4 th , 2018  
 

Our Billy Cart Derby is a highlight of the Ferny Creek year and a 

favourite event for many! Itõs guaranteed FUN for all involved as well 

as a great opportunity for our new families to get to know others in 

our school community.  
 

Timings as follows : 

 

¶ BBQ & Beer Tent ð 3- 6pm  

¶ Billy Cart Racing - 3:30 -5:30pm 
 

We need your help and support to make this afternoon as enjoyable as 

possible. We need people to put their hands up for a shift on the BBQ 

and/or Beer Tent as well as needing Marshalls for the races. (Without 

your assistance, we cannot run this event.)  Sign-up sheets are available 

at the office . 

Thank you in advance for your support , 

The Fundraising Team.  
 

highlight of the school year which draws much attention from both students 
and parents. The afternoon will commence at 2.30pm and conclude at 
6.00pm. 

We are not having a óWheels Paradeô this year. However, students can bring 
their bikes and scooters. 

We would also appreciate assistance to run the BBQ and Beer Tent on the 
afternoon. As well as with set up and pack up. Sign-up sheets are available at 
the office. 

Citizen of The Year Award  
We are very pleased, once again, to have notable local community member, 
Jim Asimakopoulos, attend our assembly on Friday 2 nd  March  to present the 
Ferny Creek PS Citizen of The Year Award. Please note that we will be having 
assembly at the special time of 10.00am  on that day . Jim will also be 
meeting with the Grade 5/6ôs following the presentation to talk about 
leadership. 

School Council  
Although we have recently closed our election process that doesnôt mean that 
you canôt be involved. There are several sub-committees who would greatly 
appreciate your support and involvement. As we are a community minded 
school, participating in sub-committees are a great way to meet new people 
whilst also benefiting the school. Some of the committees you may like to 
consider include the Fundraising Committee, the Finance Committee, the 
Grants and Submissions Committee, the Education, Planning & Policy 
Committee, the Communications and PR Committee and the Buildings and 
Grounds Committee. 

Looking forward to another great week!  

Anni  Smart  
ACTING PRINCIPAL  
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CSEF 
If you have a valid health/concession card, you may be eligible for Government 

assistance in the form of Camps, Sport & Excursions fund. Please complete the 

application form available at the office. 

If you received CSEF in 2017 there is no need to re-apply. 

  

Thank You 
Thank you to the 

Bryant family (Aria 

5/6A) for the great 

donation of books 

for the Library. 

Working with 

Childrenõs  

Check 

We encourage and 

welcome parent helpers 

at Ferny Creek. To work 

with the children you 

need a óWorking with 

Childrenôs Checkô.  There 

is no charge for this. To 

receive this please go 

onto the website 

www.workingwithchildren

.vic.gov.au 

Icey Poles 
Icey poles will be 

available in the multi -

purpose room at 

lunch times for $1.  

All money raised will 

contribute to Grade 6 

Graduation. 

Lucas, Finn, Ashely 

and Nieve. 
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Streeton Student Art Exhibition and Awards 2018 

Upwey High School is proud to host the 2018 Streeton Student Art Awards.  Entries are now being taken for all 

categories for the 2018 event. The exhibition for the Streeton Art Awards will take place in the Later Years Centre 

at Upwey High School on Saturday 24 March from 10am until 2.30pm 

The awards have five categories in 2018-  

Category  Prize  

Lower Primary School - Prep to Year 3  $100 

Upper Primary School - Years 4-6 $100 

Lower Secondary School - Years 7-9 $100 

Upper Secondary School - years 10-12 $100 
 

We ask that students enter the category related to the Year level in 2018. 

All mediums of work are accepted. There is no set theme. Students can enter as many times as they wish.  

Entries can be completed either on-line at www.upweyartsfestival.com or a representative from Upwey High 

School can collect entries from the primary school from each primary school.  

Entry is free into the competition and free entry to view the show. The exhibition will be open as part of the Yarra 

Ranges Council Grand Opening of the Upwey/Tecoma Community Recreation Building on chosen Ave Upwey.  

 

 

http://www.upweyartsfestival.com/


  

Romy R -D:  For being a good role model to others with his great attitude and calm 
behaviour. 
Tully H:  for having a positive attitude towards her learning ï keep it up!  
 
Eliza F:  For her beautifully written and illustrated writerôs notebook stories about the 
moles. 
Hanna h B:  For the persistence and resilience she demonstrated whilst completing some 
online testing. 
 
Mitchell H:  For being a fantastic helper in the vegie patch. He showed initiative in taking 
on tasks beyond those assigned to his group. Terrific work, Mitch!  
Bonnie S:  For being a hard-working mathematician who consistently tries her best and 
readily asks for assistance when required. Well done Bonnie! 
 
Angus P:  For his excellent day on Wednesday. You worked so well during reading and you 
produced some of your BEST work! 
Isadora F:  For always working hard, trying her best and sharing her fantastic ideas during 
class discussions. Well done! 
 
Ned F : For your efforts in managing your  impulsive nature and making positive and timely 
contributions to class discussions. You have really been trying Ned and it hasnôt gone 
unnoticed. Well Done!! 
Wren G:  For the kind and caring way you interact wi th your peers. It is lovely to have a 
student like you Wren who goes out of their way to make sure everyone is included. Keep 
up the Great Work!!  
 
Liam B:  For the way he always enters the room with a smile and a positive attitude. He 
takes on roles and responsibilities with a sense of pride and puts in an all-round effort 
consistently. Well done Liam. 
Matilda D:  For the positive attitude you display all the  time and the successes you are 
achieving from this attitude. Thank you for your bright demeanour every day. Well done 
Matilda. 
 
Lilly I:  For stepping outside her comfort zone and taking responsibility for her learning in 
class and at home. 
Nicky B:  For actively listening during our BTN session, maintaining knowledge, and being 
able to apply the knowledge the following day.  

Stars of the Week 

Creative Artist 
Award 

Thomas L 

Foundation  

Performing Arts 
Student of the Week 

Havanna H 

3/4S 

῎  
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